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Jennifer J. Wyman

4227 West Chicago St.
Rapid City, SD 57702

The South Dakota Board of Nursing (“Board”) met in Sioux Falls, South Dakota for
its regular meeting on November 18, 2011,

At that meeting, the Board was advised that you had been non-compliant with the
Florida’s IPN program in that you had not made arrangements to attend the required
treatment program as recommended by the IPN. Recall that after the South Dakota Board
of Nursing had mandated you into their Health Professionals Assistance Program
(*HPAP”) on September 15, 2010, you were allowed to participate in the Florida IPN
program and be monitored by them on behalf of the South Dakota Board of Nursing.

Upon your recent return to South Dakota, the IPN program in Florida, on September
30, 2011, advised the Board that due to your non-compliance, your Florida nursing license

is currenily null and void. Since your return to South Dakota, you have signed a voluntary
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refrain from practice and have been advised that you mﬁst be completely enrolled and
participating in HPAP to practice nursing in the State of South Dakota. You have also
been advised that in order to complete your HPAP contract, you will need to complete a
new alcohol and drug assessment. At this time, that has not been completed.

Based on the information provided to the Board, the Board has determined that your

conduct is in violation of SDCL § 36-9-49(7).

Therefore the Board, according to the disciplinary procedures outlined in ARSD
20:48:08, issues this Letter of Reprimand. This final action is reportable discipline and
will be published in the Board’s newsletter and posted on its website and reported into the
Healthcare Integrity and Protection Data Bank (HIPDB) and the National Practitioner Data
Baok (NPDB) as required by law. As this is reportable discipline, you are required to
provide an affirmative response to inquiries of disciplinary action on further renewals and

other nursing related inquiries.

Dated this gﬁ“gay of flsetmdern 2011,

SOUTH DAKOTA BOARD OF NURSING
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Gloria Damgaard, Executive Director
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